WOODBRIDGE TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT



P. O. Box 428. School Street Woodbridge, New Jersey 07095 Telephone: (732) 602-8472

Fax:

(732) 750-3493

Joseph Massimino, Ed.D.

Superintendent of Schools

Dear Woodbridge families,

I hope this finds you well. I am writing to offer a brief introduction and to share some pertinent information about our schools. As a lifelong resident, educator, and parent in Woodbridge Township, I am humbled and honored to serve as the Superintendent of our school district. I look forward to engaging our school communities and working with all of our stakeholders to give our students the best educational experience possible.

Regarding our schools, per the information released from Governor Murphy's office this week, please be aware of the following protocols effective immediately for the 2021-2022 summer programs:

- 1. Students are required to wear masks on all of our school buses.
- 2. Students have the option of wearing masks in schools and school settings. There is no penalty if you do or do not choose to wear a mask; this is an individual decision each family will make.

We encourage parents to discuss the decision with their children so they are comfortable entering our schools. We are asking that all parents continue to be proactive and keep your child home if they display any symptoms or signs of illness.

Looking forward to September of 2021, our hope is that the information received from the Governor's Office will remain in place and the aforementioned protocols can be utilized. As things develop or change, we will keep you informed and updated. I thank you for your time and look forward to working with you all.

Best regards,

Joseph Massimino, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools